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Newsletter October 2020

The six months since our last newsletter in April have been strange. Covid 19 is still very much with us but research for a vaccine is looking hopeful but who knows when it will be here. It feels like life is on hold and many of the ideas and projects we were hoping to do are as well. However we are still here and available to our members if they need help either financially or just someone to talk to.


AGM
Due to Covid19 our AGM was postponed in May. Thanks to Zoom we were able to hold a virtual AGM on 15th September. 
This is a brief report below about the AGM, if anyone would like to see the minutes or a copy of the Chairman’s Report please let me know and I will send them to you.

· We have produced a new leaflet with a smart new logo.
· Our website is now live   www.gloskpa.org
· New popup banner for displays.
· We were nominated as Charity of the year for Gloucester City Skittles League who raised £520 for us.
· We held nine events during the year.
· Successful holiday for patients in September 2019
· Revised Constitution has been approved.
· We have an enthusiastic committee who are working hard to keep the charity going during this difficult time.





Prem Report
Share your experience of kidney care. It's time for the annual survey. This year because of covid19  it’s only online but it's very easy to do. 
The renal unit want to know about your experience so that they can provide the best services for you. The results are important because they form a foundation for discussion about how the Renal unit works and GKPA will be part of that.
We're asking as many patients and carers to fill in the survey so the results are representative of all sorts of kidney patients. 
Complete the survey at

kidneycareuk.org/prem-2020
[image: ]



Kidney Care UK
 Kate Cresswell has written a very interesting article below for us. Kate is the Patient Support and Advocacy Officer for Kidney Care UK and we are also lucky to have her on our committee.
October 2020
2020!  What a year we found ourselves in.  Our workload since the end of February right through to current times has been dominated by enquiries about Covid-19.  
These enquiries were initially centred around “shielding” for our clientele – both transplanted and on dialysis of whichever modality – haemo or peritoneal.  Difficulties with getting grocery deliveries, access to hospital appointments, people losing their jobs, missing out on being “furloughed” (a new word to most of us), and more recently the dilemma of sending children back to school when mum or dad is still in the high risk group. As I write this, we face uncertainty over whether we will go back into a national “lockdown” - 
Kidney Care UK has carried on with “business as usual” – Head Office has been staffed by those who have not been shielding and the Advocacy team has carried on with supporting folk via phone, email and the occasional “zoom” call…..a video means of communication we didn’t know existed until this year!
Our patients’ grant manager and his team have been busy helping people out with welfare grants as well as all the usual grants for household goods.
We are seeing a rise in homelessness for a variety of reasons, but all too often associated with financial hardship, although not always because of Covid.  Going forward we do anticipate a rise in difficulties with homelessness – with job losses rising. 
We are working in partnership with Auriga Services (https://www.aurigaservices.co.uk/) as they are the experts at negotiating the Welfare and Benefits system and referrals to them currently need to come through me or my colleagues.  I can’t speak highly enough of the financial help they can give people. Universal Credit, in particular, is so complicated and these people are first class!
Looking ahead we face uncertainty about access to dialysis in Europe.  Our Policy Director works tirelessly with Government advises both here and in Brussels to try to sustain the reciprocal agreement we currently have, but which could well disappear on 31st December.  The implications for haemodialysis patients visiting Europe after this date don’t look great but we remain hopeful that an agreement can be reached.
Finally, we are very much here to support all kidney patients and their carers, and offer help in as wide a range of topics as you can imagine.  If we can’t directly help, then we invariably know where to go next!
Stay safe, stay well
Kate Cresswell
kate.cresswell@kidneycareuk.org       
01823 270567     07855 738619


Kidney Research UK
Kidney Research UK have launched a new free online service for kidney patients. It offers movement, fitness, physical and emotional wellbeing sessions, designed especially for people living with kidney disease.
You can sign up for free at www.beamfeelgood.com/kidneydisease  Why not have a look!
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  Gloucestershire Royal Hospital
In the last two years we have been very grateful for the support we have received from the medical staff at GRH.
Dr Adarsh Babu has written us an interesting article below about transplants and a reminder about the changes in the organ donation law.

Renal transplantation: What is new in 2020

Since the first successful kidney transplantation in the year 1954, we have celebrated the success of transplantation every year. Tremendous progress over the years has helped us to understand the field a lot better. Millions of patients all over the world have benefitted from transplantation and donors’ gift of life is cherished.  

By now everyone has realized that year 2020 has been a different and difficult year. Field of transplantation has been similarly affected by the novel coronavirus pandemic. Most centres in the United Kingdom and around the world, completely suspended the transplant activity for 2 months, that has not happened since 1954. On a positive note, most centres are getting back to new normalcy and continuing to make significant difference in patients’ lives. 

Effect of coronavirus in transplant population is not entirely clear, compared to general population. However, transplant patients have done commendable job in adapting to the new normal of shielding, social distancing, and hand washing! 

In May 2020, the organ donation law changed to opt-out system, with an aim to change the lives of many patients waiting for an organ transplant. If anyone is not aware of this new law, one should familiarise themselves by either visiting the government or organ donation website (https://www.organdonation.nhs.uk/uk-laws/)  


Thank you for reading the newsletter and if anyone has any ideas or projects you think we should be involved in or wants to join our enthusiastic committee please contact us. Details below.
 gloskpa@gmail.com          
www.gloskpa.org
Phone 01452 311199
GKPA is a Registered Charity No 900181
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movement to feel good

Looking to improve your
wellbeing?

Kidney Beam helps people living with kidney disease to feel
good through movement, education and wellbeing support

No matter where you are on your kidney journey, or what your fitness levels are like,
you can sign up to Kidney Beam for free to get online support from the comfort of
your own home. This is a safe space for you to build your confidence - you're welcome
to come as you are, no equipment is required.

You can find a variety of on-demand and live classes, group support and handy
resources. All classes are led by specialists who are trained in kidney disease, or live
with kidney disease themselves.

Sign up for free at www.beamfeelgood.com/kidney-disease

“['think Kidney Beam is absolutely fantastic. | use it myself to help me lose a
bit of weight but | think it improves my mental health even further”

Mark Davis - liaison officer for the National Kidney Federation and kidney transplant patient
of over eight years
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